Queens Park Precinct Minutes
23 May 2007
Commencing 7pm, Waverley Library
Apologies: Constable Fiona O’Brien, Clr Keryn Sloane (who is very ill).
Councillors Present: Clr Mora Main, and Clr Sally Betts.
Rules of order were explained to the meeting.
Minutes for previous meeting were accepted with a note that it was a “General Meeting” not the “Annual General Meeting”
Centennial Parklands Report 
Presented by Geoff Rheinhart
New internal pathway system around Queens Park was discussed - stage 1 has been completed. 
There are notices around the Park regarding stage 2 
The proposed upgrade of the playgound near Darley Road was discussed.
This upgrade will commence week starting 28th May and will take around a month.
Comment made from the floor regarding the entry point on Queens Park Road near Newland St. Response was that stairs were put at this entrance due to tree roots.
The intention is to eventually have a pathway going right around the perimeter of Queens Park. The Chair requested that the Precinct be consulted before anything happens to extend the path up to Bourke Street. Path is for cyclists, pedestrians, strollers and wheel chairs (plus the odd skateboarder).
Currently there is no progress with mobile kiosk. The person who won the tender has pulled out.
Election of Office Holders:
Co-Convenor: Simon Swifte  - 1) Michael Ahrens, 2) John Gilbert
Co-Convenor: Michael Ahrens - 1) Simon Swifte, 2) Steve de Szoeke
Secretary: Pearl Grunhard - 1) Roma Gillam,  2) John Gilbert   
Traffic Representatives: Robin Workman - 1) Roma Gillam, 2) John Gilbert
                                       Roma Gillam - ………………..
DA Representative: Roma  Gillam  - 1) Michael Ahrens, 2) Pearl Grunhard
Committee:
Peter Cohen   - 1) Michael Ahrens, 2) John Gilbert
Kay Smiles      - 1) Michael Ahrens, 2) John Gilbert
Bill Sullivan      - 1) Michael Ahrens, 2) John Gilbert
Ian Close         - 1) Michael Ahrens, 2) John Gilbert
Steve de Szoeke - 1) Michael Ahrens , 2) John Gilbert
All motions passed unanimously and all declared elected for the coming year
Arnold Street Quarry
Nicole Stevens reported on behalf of Council as follows: 
Council resolved in 2000 to sell the site for residential use. In Dec 2001, it called for more design work proposing a  2 story house with pitched roof ridge aligned to Bourke St  level and set back 10 m  from cliff face
Site has been used for storage in the interim.  At present (from 2001 motion ) funds from sale of site will go to the Green Links program.  Council is happy to discuss design issues for building on the site. Contact Ms Trigg who is the Executive Officer to the General Manager. 
Recent discussions involve the possibility of maintaining the section fronting Bourke St for open public access with views to west.
Ian Close (near neighbour to the site) said that there has been no consultation regarding the development of this site.  It went back to council when Clr Main had put up a motion to use the site for another use other than housing. 
70 people have signed the petition regarding the site.
Nicole Stevens disputed the lack of public consultation and said Council was happy to have input into the design of what would go on the site.
Motion:  That the precinct write to the Council again to ask that the site be retained and used for public space. Also we ask that the council clarify the interim short term use of the site.
Nicole said that a large shed for the storage of council equipment may be put on the site. This idea is to be explored.
Is it still zoned as “Road”?   Mora Main stated that it is still on the books as “For sale”
York Road Issue
Recap: A resolution was passed at the last meeting regarding the roundabout on York Rd.
At a Moriah consultation meeting in ………….., Dan Joannides from the Council  advised  that in January there had been a meeting or arrangement involving the Mayor, the Minister for Roads and Moriah College. 
The precinct then asked the Mayor for a consultation process. After he moved a motion at the Council meeting, he agreed to a site meeting. Residents were then asked to comment and apparently around 70 residents responded with most opposed to the plan.
We asked to look at responses but were told that they were confidential. The meeting agreed that this should be challenged by Councillors.
Since the survey, some form of traffic survey has been undertaken at the intersection.
Council is writing a report on the submissions on the roundabout and pedestrian crossings.
How do the councillors stand on the round-a-bout?  
Mora said that the report should be available on 1 June.
Has the decision already been made?  If the mayor and minister have met it appears that a decision has been made.   It was mentioned that $20,000 will be contributed by the College and the Council for the building of the round-a-bout 
12 parking spots are being lost at the end of Queens Park Rd.
Another issue with York Rd has arisen. The stop sign at the top of York Rd has been illegally moved in order to create more parking spaces.  Some bus drivers arrive or leave work after hours.
Robyn Workman suggested that York Place (southern side of bus depot) be 90 deg parking for bus drivers.  This would triple the amount of parking in that street.
John Gilbert suggested that Centennial  Park be opened at  4am for parking for the drivers.  
Bondi Junction Traffic Study
Copies of this document were tabled. Clr Sally Betts was asked how we can get a response from the council.
The view is, “Nothing ever happens from traffic studies.  A lot of money is being spent with no results.”
 Clr Betts spoke about traffic studies.   .
Residents raised the issue of the proposed closure of Spring St between Newland and Bronte Rd. Clr Betts said that it was to create a town square. It was mentioned that Ebley St can’t currently handle the traffic during busy times.
Resident from Alt St stated that the traffic is chaotic and suggested that Alt St be made one way and one of the other north south streets such as Denison St be made one way the other way.  Residents opposed this view as it would encourage more traffic to use these streets and would make the one way streets into “speedways”.
General Business.
Graffiti 
This has reappeared. Clr Main stated that the council would remove graffiti on private property at cost.
John Gilbert attended a Waverley Council Graffiti workshop recently. He stated that there are 843 graffiti sites currently identified in Waverley.  Council cleans up public space including bus shelters with limited resources, and private property will be cleaned by Council at cost to residents by request. It should not only be the Council’s responsibility to clean up graffiti.  Racist or sexist graffiti will be removed in 48 hours once it is reported to Council.
 Parking
It was stated that cars are parking near intersections and this reduces visibility of drivers approaching these intersections, especially those listed below.  Question asked as to why the cars are not being booked.
Newland St and Cuthbert St,  Manning and QP Road, Alt and Cuthbert St 
Useful phone numbers, e.g. for parking rangers, are generally available on the back of brochure but it was altered this time, with information being removed.. 
16a QP Road –
John Gilbert addressed the meeting on the issue of double town houses planned in a back lane.  Many residents opposed this construction as the development was well over recommended size and means there will be three residences on one site.   This development is going to the Independent Hearing and Assessment Panel.  There is a second development application for the site for a motor repair garage. The developer is exploiting the site’s existing use rights to put in a 6 bay garage with up to 5 mechanics (there were two on site previously and not open Saturdays).     
Moved: That the precinct opposes the second DA regarding intensification of use of the site
1)      John Gilbert, 2) Michael Ahrens
Passed
The Convenor tabled copies of the Council Management reports. 
Sale of incinerator site was discussed.  Some of the money is being put into a future fund.  
In the year the council has received $6.5 million gross income from parking fines.
Meeting closed at 9:00            Next Meeting on 8th of August.
 

 
